 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 
February 10, 2021
Meeting Via Zoom
Attendance:

Todd Heidgerken Clackamas River Water
Bret Bienerth, City of Lake Oswego

Erica Rooney, City of Lake Oswego

Gail Stevens, Oak Lodge Water Services

Jennifer Joe, City of Tigard

Wade Hathhorn, Sunrise Water Authority

John Collins, South Fork Water Board

Wyatt Parno, South Fork Water Board

Katy Niece, South Fork Water Board 

Brian Monnin, City of Oregon City 

Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers

Andrew Swanson, Water Environment Services

Rob Annear, Geosyntec

Agenda
Approval of Minutes 

CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2021-22
Program Updates

Roundtable member updates

Approval of December CRWP Meeting Notes
Todd asked if there was a motion to approve the December minutes.  
John Collins made a motion to approve the minutes, Wade seconded the motion.   The minutes were approved unanimously via voice vote. 
Public Comment

None

CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2021-22

Kim provided an overview of the CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2021-22. She said that the proposed budget would be funded through $603,368 (3% decrease) in member dues, $10,000 from Clackamas County Water Environment Services, a $10,000 rollover of septic system assistance funding (funding from the County and the CSWCD), $35,260 from the NRCS NWQI grant, and $53,000 from operational contingency.   The proposed budget would leave an operating contingency of $70,489. 

Kim said that she was hoping to get feedback on three items in particular. The first was deferring the purchase of a new CRWP van from this year to next fiscal year.  Second was if CRWP members wanted to continue to conduct post fire water quality sampling for another winter, and third if there was interest in contributing a small amount of funding ($5,000 for two years) to the USGS for a Post Fire Carbon Study that will include the Clackamas, Santiam and McKenzie Rivers.  The Board said yes to all of these.  The budget will be on the April meeting agenda for adoption. 
Program Updates
Riverside Fire & post fire WQ monitoring – Kim told the group that in mid-November that both the Estacada and LO/Tigard water treatment plants were taking weekly samples for TOC, Iron and Manganese and storm samples for Nitrate and Nitrite.  She said that all the water treatment plants were getting weekly reports from Lake Oswego with the sample results and that she was tracking all the results in the spreadsheet she included in the meeting packet.  Kim told the group that she has gotten a number of requests from other basin and stakeholder and wanted to know if it was okay if she shared these monitoring results. The answer was yes. Lastly, she was just beginning discussions with USGS regarding putting fDom sensor at the Carter Bridge site. 
NRCS NWQI grant Update - Kim said that Geosyntec is almost finished with the first section of the SWA plan and that their first NRCS reporting deadline is at the end of March.  She said that at the April CRWP meeting Geosyntec will give a presentation on the status of the project.  
GIS Risk Assessment Updates – Kim thanked Sarah Joe and John Goodrich for being a part of the RFP proposal review process.  She said that the CRWP received two proposals for this project and that Herrera Environmental was chosen.  She anticipates that this project should be done by the end of the fiscal year.
Communication Workshop Part 2 – Kim said she had been working with Barney and Worth on Communication Workshop Part 2 which will take place in April or early May.  The purpose of this workshop will focus primarily on communication around cyanotoxins detections. 
Clackamas Conference Series – Kim said that she had been working with Dave Bugni and a committee of basin stakeholder this past fall on to put together the Clackamas Conference Series.  The series consists of 33, one-to-two hour sessions, taught by local and internationally-recognized experts that will take place over the next year about the Clackamas River Watershed.  The talks are free and will be held via zoom http://clackamasriver.org/journey-down-the-clackamas-conference/  
Regional Water Providers Consortium/RDPO Provision of Emergency Drinking Water Framework - Kim said that Rebecca Geisen had asked her to be part of a Task Force that will help the project team on the development of this Framework.  The first Task Force meetings will begin next month. 
GRP Strategy Drill – Kim said that she had been contacted by DEQ and the Clean Rivers Cooperative regarding conduction some swift water training in April that would include drilling the two geographic response strategies (Riverside Park stormwater outfall and CRW’s intake) that we drilled back in September 2018.  Kim said that she would follow up with Todd and CRW staff regarding any logistics.

Teacher resource web page update – Christie told the group that a number of updates to the CRWP Teacher Resource page https://www.clackamasproviders.org/teacher-resources-3/ have been made and that she has received good feedback from teachers and these changes.  All the treatment plant video are posted and she is now working on creating videos on some of her most popular classroom presentations. 
Roundtable Updates
All CRWP members stated that they were busy with their budgets, AWIA requirements, Master Planning effort.  

Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday April 14, 2021 from 9am – 11am via Zoom. 
